
Town of Oulu  

Regular Board Meeting 

 August 29, 2017 ~ 7:32 p.m. – 7:58 p.m. 

Town Hall 
 

The August 29, 2017 Town of Oulu regular board meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m. at the Town Hall 

by Chair Sandra Rantala.   

 

Roll call:  

Members present: Jon Hamilton, Klaus Nieder, Sandra Rantala, Diana Reijo, clerk and Marjorie Lahti, 

treasurer.  

 

Approval of agenda:    

Motion by Nieder, second by Hamilton to approve the agenda as printed and posted.  Motion carried  

unanimously by voice vote.  

 

New Business:  

Assessor:  Discussion was held on advertising for an assessor.  Motion by Nieder, second by Hamilton to 

request assessor proposals and advertise in The Daily Press and the Wisconsin Towns Association  

Publication (October issue).  Deadline for proposals is November 3, 2017.  Motion carried unanimously by 

voice vote.  

 

Herbicide use by Bayfield Electric:  Motion by Nieder, second by Hamilton to write a letter to Bayfield 

Electric Cooperatives, Inc. expressing concern with the use of herbicides they will be using to control the 

brush under the power lines.  Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.  Supervisor Hamilton will write a 

letter on behalf of the town board.  
 

Road Maintenance Project/s: 

Discussion was held on road inspection list and projects.   

 All signs are straightened and all culverts are installed 

 Ditching and gravel is scheduled for the hill on Laine Road 

 Gravel will be put on Muskeg Road from County Highway B south to the creek 

and gravel Hoover Line south of B 

 Waataja Road needs grading 

 Branches need to be cut back by the blind driveway sign by Ken Rantala’s 

 Park is scheduled to be mowed 

 Dugouts need to be stained (Jon Hamilton will contact the District Attorney to see if they have any-

one to do community service)  

 A snowplowing list for driveways that need to meet the snowplowing requirements needs to be 

more detailed on what needs to be done for improvements - list will be submitted to the clerk 

 Airport Road repairs were discussed and maintenance will begin this week.  Chair Rantala was 

given Bruce Hokanson’s name chairman from The Town of Washburn and also spoke with Scott 

Hipsher from the Town of Tripp as both townships had some of their blacktop road/s pulverized 

and they stated the roads weren’t holding up. 

 Discussed exploring options for funding Airport Road repairs 

 Brad Dostal, Fahrner Asphalt Sealers, Inc. will meet with the Town Board to discuss mop-sealing 

on Boulevard Road and a portion of Oulu Rock Road.  

Set Date/s for Next Meeting/s:   

Regular Board Meeting – September 9, 2017, at the town hall, beginning at 8:00 a.m.  Bills will be reviewed 

at 7:45 a.m.  

 

Adjournment:   

Motion by Hamilton, second by Nieder to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Diana Reijo, Clerk   

 

APPROVED:    


